Town of Moorcroft Workshop October 17th, 2016 at 5:00 p.m.

Town Council Present: Mayor Sproul, Councilmen Mathews, Claar, Aloisio

Town Employees Present: Clerk/Treasurer Cheryl Schneider, Deputy Clerk Cindy Hubble, Public Works Director Cory Allison, and HDR Engineers Heath Turbiville and Nick VanWyhe

Heath and Nick presented information of the response to the letter they sent regarding the economic hardship. The permit requirements have changed and need to be re-evaluated to meet TMDL standards. As of October 2016, we are no longer in compliance with the TMDL standards. The cost to re-evaluate would be approximately \$23,500.00. They cannot do an economic hardship on the 2013 standards and the pros and cons were discussed. Heath will contact DEQ to see if there is funding there any assistance available for the re-evaluation. Currently, there is no clear path on how to complete the hardship. Council would like to invite Legislator Tyler Lindhom and Senator Ogden Driskill to a workshop or next meeting. Clerk Schneider will draft a letter inviting them to a workshop before the next council meeting on November 14th, 2016 to discuss the lagoon and the hardship.

Discussion on the discount for senior rates, snowbirds (vacation) rates, and foreclosures was had. Council asked to have Mr. Peck look over the water/sewer investment fees for clarification and whether each residence should be required to pay for garbage. Discussion was had on the current RV park Ordinance and the possibility of changing to occupants over 30 days will incur water/sewer rates. Discussion was also had on charging for water/sewer/garbage fees for the town's properties and for annexing.

Garbage rates/collections were discussed. The town currently has several accounts not properly being charged according to their pickup schedules. Cory stated he thought the state exchanged sand for the garbage at the rest area and state shop. Council requested to have something in writing or a contract for the exchange of these services.

Steve Sproul, Mayor

Cheryl Schneider, Clerk/Treasurer